Susan Nisbet and Adam Evans
Home Farm House
Park Lane
Swalcliffe
Banbury 
Oxon
OX15 5ET
 

 

For the Attention of Bob Neville
 

(The planning team confirmed that further comments could be included in the final report for the Committee in November as discussed over the phone. I would appreciate it if you could include the comments below in the for the Commitee to consider. )
 

As horse owners and local residents we are very keen to support local equestrian initiatives wherever possible. With regard to the current plans that have been submitted we therefore have no objection in principal to what has been proposed. 

There appears to be little detail of how the new arenas will be used and what, if any increased noise levels will result from this. If there is to be no increase in the current noise level then we would have no objection to this proposal. However, we would object to any increased use of the megaphone to announce potential competition results as this would affect us negatively given our location at the bottom of the valley, where the noise level is amplified and is made considerably worse, especially when it is windy. We would like to request further clarification as to the impact on noise levels if any? 

Equally, it is unclear whether this application is part of a staged approach with any broader implications either now or in the future.  Given the scale of the arenas proposed, one would assume a much larger commercial equestrian facility would be the end result. We therefore wonder whether this application would have any potential impact on the surrounding agricultural pasture land? Could it lead to frequent large scale commercial equestrian eventing (including training /cross country) and a change of use for the surrounding land from its current agricultural status? 
The large area of pasture land behind our land is subject to a restrictive covenant (which is strictly for agricultural use.)  No permission has been granted to use the covenanted land for any non-agricultural or commercial purpose.
We would therefore also appreciate clarification as to whether there could be any potential broader implications. 
 
Kind regards,
Susan Nisbet 
